



Volume 12

NEWSLETTER

TEXAS PAW + CARE will be coming to Lakeside Town Hall 9834 Confederate Park Rd to offer a vaccination clinic, Saturday April 4, 2020, 10 am-12 pm. \$10 Vaccination Clinic

Dogs:

\$10 Vaccines-Rabies, DHPP, Lepto, Bordetella, Dewormer

Cats:

\$10 Vaccines—Rabies, FVRCP \$15—FELV \$20—Microchip, Heartworm Test, Flea & Tick Pills \$30-\$50—Heartworm Prevention: Tri-Heart, **Iverheart**

*All dogs and cats have to be on a leash or in a carrier.



INNOVATIVE ELECTRONICS **RECYCLING** will be at Lakeside Town Hall Satur-

day, April 4, 10 am-12 pm to collect unwanted electronics for recycling including computers, televisions, printers etc. Note: They will not accept

tube TV's or CRTs.



TOWN HALL HOURS Monday — Friday 7:30 am to 4:30 pm

Bulk Trash Items must be out by 7AM on 3/18 collection will conclude on 3/21

MAYOR - Patrick Jacob

COUNCIL MEMBERS

PLACE 1 - Don Pitts

PLACE 2 - Kathy Livingston

PLACE 3 - Wesley Hearn

PLACE 4 - Amy Robinson

PLACE 5 - Rona Gouyton

EVERYONE The Census is coming. You count. We count. Tarrant counts. Watch your mailbox for instructions coming in March. It will **COUNTS** Census only require 10 minutes of your time to answer the 10 questions. You may provide the answers by mail, by phone or online.

An accurate count of the population is required by law and serves as the basis for fair political representation. It also plays a vital role in other areas of public life.

- * State population counts from the census are used to reapportion seats in the U.S. House of representatives across the 50 states.
- * Government and nonprofit organizations rely on census data to determine the need for new roads, hospitals, schools and other public sector investments. Census data is vital to businesses as a key source of information about the changing needs of the U.S. population.
- * Census data was used to distribute more than \$675 billion in federal funds to states and local communities for health, education, housing and infrastructure programs during fiscal year 2015.

While April 1, 2020 is officially Census Day, notices and forms will start arriving in the mail in March 2020. For households that don't respond to the census, nonresponse follow-up begins in April 2020 and wraps up at the end of July 2020. If you don't respond to the 2020 Census, the Census Bureau will send up to five mailings to your address and an enumerator to your door. The enumerator is a specially trained Census Bureau employee who collects census information from people in-person. Enumerators carry identification with their name and photograph, a Department of Commerce watermark and an expiration date. They also carry materials such as a bag or laptop with the Census Bureau logo.

Your information is Safe and Confidential. It is illegal for the U.S. Census Bureau to share census information. To stay up to date on all Tarrant County Census Efforts, visit www.census.tarrantcounty.com

We are continuing to use the night drop at the old Town Hall



until further notice. The night drop is checked by 7 AM every day so you may continue to put your water payments there.

St Patrick's Day Facts, Fun and Folklore

- * Blue was the color originally associated with St Patrick, but green is now favored.
- * The first St Patrick's Day parade in the American colonies was held in New York City on this day in
- * St Patrick's Day is the traditional day for planting peas.
- * Cabbage seeds are often planted today too and old-time farmers believed that to make them grow well you needed to plant them while wearing your nightclothes!
- * The symbol of St Patrick is a three leaf shamrock, not a four leaf clover. NOTE: In the early 1900s, O.H. Benson, an Iowa school superintendent, came up with the idea of using a clover as the emblem for a newly founded agricultural club for children in his area. In 1911, the four-leaf clover was chosen as the emblem for the national club

program, later named 4-H.

Happy 100th Anniversary to the League of Women Voters. The League of Women Voters started after women got the right to vote. On February 14, 2020 the League was formally organized in Chicago. From the very beginning it was apparent that the legislative goals were not exclusively focused on women's issues and that citizen education aimed at all the electorate was in order.

Since it's inception, the League has helped millions of women and men become informed participants in government. The first League convention voted 69 separate items as statements of principle and recommendations for legislation. Among them were protection for women and children, right of working women, food supply and demand, social hygiene, the legal status of women and American citizenship. The League's first major national legislative success was the passage of the Sheppard-Towner Act providing federal aid for maternal and child care programs. In the 1930's, League members worked successfully for enactment of the Social Security and Food and Drug Acts. Due at least in part to League efforts, legislation passed in 1938 and 1940 removed hundreds of jobs from the spoils system and placed them under Civil Service.

During the post war period, the League helped lead the effort to establish the United Nations and to ensure U.S. participation. The League was one of the first organizations in the country officially recognized by the United Nations as a non-governmental organization: it still maintains official observer status today.

March 2020

SUN	MON	TUE	WED	THU	FRI	SAT
1	2	3	4	5	6	7
Time to Spring Ahead	9	10 Municipal Court 3:30 & 5 PM	11	12 City Council Meeting 6:30 PM	13	14
15	16	*Happy St Patrick's Day**	18 Bulk Pickup Items must be out by 7 AM	1st Dayor Spring	20	21
22	23	24	25	26	27	28
29	30	31				